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HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL - 27TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP 

(1ST – 12TH MAY, 2017)

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 
PERIODIC REVIEW OF BAHRAIN
STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR JOSEPH OWUSU-ANSAH, COUNSELLOR, ON MONDAY 1ST MAY, 2017
Thank you Mr. President.

Ghana welcomes the delegation of Bahrain to their third UPR. My delegation notes the progress made by Bahrain to consolidate promotion and protection of human rights and fundamental freedoms since the country’s second review. Ghana welcomes in particular the amendment of certain provisions of the Judicial Authority Act to guarantee the complete financial and administrative independence of the Judiciary, as well as the establishment of the Office of the Ombudsman. 

Ghana, however, notes with concern that despite Bahrain’s acceptance of recommendations during its second review to provide remedy to victims of discrimination and to protect ethnic and religious communities, action is yet to be taken by the government. In this regard, Ghana urges Bahrain to address discrimination against ethic and religious communities, in particular the Shia majority.
Ghana recommends the following for the consideration of Bahrain: 

1.
Ratify the OPCAT and take steps to establish an independent, effective and well-resourced National Preventive Mechanism (NPM) in compliance with OPCAT requirements;
2.
Ratify the Convention against Enforced Disappearance (ICPPED);
3.
Ratify the ICRMW, as well as the ILO Convention 189 on Decent Work for Domestic Workers.
Finally, Ghana wishes Bahrain every success with the review. 
I thank you. 
